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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum Meeting

Date:     Wed 29th January 2014, 9:30-11:30am
Venue:  Salesian Institute Boardroom
ATTENDANCE:  Charmaine Germishuys (Homestead), Geraldine Kilian (GPCID),  LaRochelle Naidoo (GPOKCID),  Pat Eddy (CCID), Denro Le Roux (CID), Headman Sirala-rala (CCID), Isabell Swarts (Badisa),  Dean Ramjoomia (CCID), Zanele Sokupa (The Homestead), Captain October (SAPS), Janice Sparg (WCSCF).
WELCOME AND APOLOGIES:  Charmaine welcomed all present to the first WCSCF Meeting of the year.  Apologies were received from Pam Jackson (OnsPlek), Johanna Boschoff (Ikamva), Cobus Martin (Tamam), Gerrie Smit (New Life), Andre Putter (ACVV Brightlights), Sandra Morreira (NASC), Norbert Furnon-Roberts (CPF, GP NW), Dawie Marais (Multi Service Centre), Sgt Wentzel (SAPS).  
 1. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: Accepted by Headman and seconded by Pat.
 2. MATTERS ARISING. 
(a) The November WCSCF Monthly Meeting was cancelled due to a high number of apologies.
(b) Waterfront Kids.  Janice to follow up with Abe Jansen (Waterfront Fieldworker), Lt Col Engelbrecht (Table Bay Habour – acting station commander) and if possible, Col Lento from Sea Point Police.  Need to get a list of the Day Strollers and set up meetings.
AGENDA

 3. New Executive Committee 
Charmaine reported back regarding the election of Office Bearers at last Executive Meeting. These are:
· Chairperson: Charmaine Germishuys

· Vice Chair: Gerald Jacobs

· Treasurer: Pam Jackson

· Secretary: Headman Sirala-Rala
· Other members: Isabel Swartz and Gerrie Smit
Executive want to strategically look out for potential Exec committee members to join our team next year.  All Executive Committee Members are thanked for their dedication to the Sector and their commitment and valuable contribution to the WCSCF.
 4. WCSCF Reportback. 
(a) Norms and Standards.  Janice reported back regarding her meetings with 7 WC Drop In Centres (DIC) in November and December.  Each of these DIC’s now has a Centre-specific Checklist template clearly outlining where they stand wrt the norms and standards of the Children’s Act.  All outstanding items are in red, so can be clearly seen and followed up on by the Centre.  Actions and those responsible have been noted with follow up dates.  Drop In Centres were so glad to have been able to ‘tick’ this ‘box’ and for the service rendered by WCSCF.  Janice to assist Centres to share Policies between Centres to save any reinventing of wheels.  Homestead, Elkana and New Life Still to be met with early this year.
(b) 2014 TPA with WC DSD.  Alfred said it will be rolled over in 2014.  Signing beginning April.
(c) School Visits.  Janice had an excellent meeting in December with the Principal and Deputy of St Paul’s Primary School in BoKaap.  They are much in need of and grateful for any assistance. This contact must be passed on to Homestead, which is their local Drop In Centre, so that services and programmes can be used within a collaborative relationship. Janice to make contact with Kalksteen Primary School in this final quarter.  (Dean has a contact.)
 5. Streetview & Roleplayers Feedback.
Hardened street kids in the City.  We applauded the arrival of Capt October from Central SAPS and his willingness to collaborate with the Forum and the Sector in assisting the ‘hardened street kids’.  Janice explained the strategy and procedure agreed to by cooperating roleplayers (DSD CT LO, Homestead, CCID, WCSCF) emphasizing the need for careful timing and cooperation from all to ensure it comes off smoothly and works.
Process entails 
· cooperation between CCID, SAPS, DSD and Courts on the day that the child is picked up, and then also that the child is able to be received by the Detox unit at the relevant hospital that same day.
· Court issuing an order for child to be placed at Rehab Centre, after which they are placed at Homestead in Khayelisha.  

· Homestead CYCW to be involved from the outset to ensure the building of trust and continuity of relationship throughout the process.

Captain October confirmed SAPS’s buy in on this strategy and mentioned 3 specific children that his department has had contact with that he confirmed are on our ‘list’ as well.  These were Rowan Otto (aka Elvis to SAPS).  He has put up a huge fight with SAPS and is on drugs, runs away from Soc Dev. Dean suspects he has migrated to Camps Bay. David (fieldworker from The Homestead) has been going to Camps Bay to follow up migrating children.  Janice to get in touch with Beverly Schaefer, Camps Bay.  Second child discussed was Silvano DeBruin, who all agreed should be escalated to the top of the list.  Dillan – he was released from Bosasa into the care of his mother, who has once again lost control of him and he is back on the street (in GreenPoint).  Geraldine has spoken to his mother who asked for help with him.
Janice to get full names of all boys from Charmaine and then get in touch with Isabel from Badisa who can see which files are still open and which social workers are working on the cases.  This to make sure we are following correct statutory procedures and not leaving any roleplayer out of the process.

Isabel confirmed that Badisa closes cases after 3 months if parent’s address or child cannot be found.  She said that the Belville Magistrate says that CT must deal with these cases, and this is fine as CT LO has committed to the hardened street children in CT and is fully involved in the process.

Janice reported that the next meeting on this matter is on Wednesday, 5th February and that all had agreed that ACTION was the priority from now on. 

Day Strollers.  The hotspots of Old Biscuit Mill, and Camps Bay was raised again as existing problems.  Janice reiterated the history with the Old Biscuit Mill and that the media (ObsLife) had written an article on their unwillingness to cooperate with roleplayers on this issue.  Capt October offered the SAPS, specifically the Woodstock SAPS, to get involved in a social awareness drive near the Biscuit Mill as part of their Crime Prevention activities.  He will set up a meeting with Woodstock SAPS and CID, which Janice will be part of to arrange this drive.  Old WCSCF “Anti-begging” material (bumper sticker) can be used.  Cpt October volunteered to speak to his contact at the MEC’s office (Melanie Kuhne) to fund the printing of the campaign materials.   Janice to discuss a similar drive with Beverly Scheafer in Camps Bay.


Other day strollers.  CCID reminded to followup on Forms 22’s that were submitted to DSD last year and take it higher if no action has been taken. We can only follow this process that has been given to us to make use of.  This is vital to force the process to work or ultimately be able to have ‘evidence’ that it is not working.  

With (3) aggressive day strollers that Dean came into contact with in BoKaap, it was re-emphasied that fieldworkers should make use of SAPS, who will use a form 36 in cases like these.
 6. Evaluation of WCSCF 2013 activities and focus.
Pat expressed that she was impressed at how many areas Janice has managed to cover since June and the extensive work that has been done in the Sector, saying it is widespread for just one person.  Dean said he felt there has been a smooth transition between Paul and Janice, which was critical.  He said he thought the Drop In Centre Conferences had been great input into the Centres and the Sector.  We were short of time, so moved onto the Way Forward. 
 7. The Way Forward in 2014.
· Janice briefly showed those present a PowerPoint presentation that she intends to develop further and use to explain the current situation on the street and how the WCSCF uses the collaborative model to successfully address the street children issue in the Western Cape.
· Local Knock and Drops – to raise awareness of the Forums Aims, activities.  These should outline the reality on the street, what has been achieved, what the challenges are – get the info out there.

· Media – CT Partnerships “City View”.  Pat will do what she can to arrange regular interviews, slots of education and awareness.  She said she does have a ‘give responsibly’ budget which she can angle towards the children.

· Obs Social Issues Forum.  Janice to get active in this forum this year.

· Dean emphasized the importance of working in and with the communities (eg. Valhalla Park) to gain partners, develop collaborative relationships and then more effectively launch programmes which will engage the community.  DIC, School visits, etc.  All agreed that an extensive Needs Assessment of Valhalla Park should be conducted (and has probably already been started by the Homestead in preparation for their Drop In Centre) – who’s who, who’s doing what, what orgs exist, meet everyone, etc.
· World Homeless Day.  Let’s do something significant on Friday, 10th October.

· Any other suggestions – can all those not present at the meeting please communicate your suggestions / needs for the way forward to us by Friday, 7th February.  Thank you.

· Members are asked to send in to Janice a list of their ‘needs’ and their specific ‘areas of expertise’ so that these can be addressed and made use of to develop and grow the Sector we all benefit from.

 8. Any other Business.  
Frank Sargeant, a counsellor who runs the Victim Empowerment Programmes based at Central SAPS, wants to make this community Service open specifically to street children and the organisations that assist them.  Jancie met him at the SAPS Crime Prevention Forum.  He will be attending WCSCF meetings in the future, but in the meantime can be contacted on 021-423 4408 (h) or through Yolanda at SAPS central branch, or on the email: franksargeantsa@gmail.com.
 9. NEXT MEETING:  26 February 2014 
   (please diarise now)
 10. CLOSE
  Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 424 3977
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com  

